The Honorable Bob Ferguson
May 25, 2010

Page 2

June 9, 2010
The Honorable Bob Ferguson

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Ferguson:

The enclosed ordinance, if approved, will ratify the International Federation of Professional & Technical Engineers, Local 17 (Information Technology) collective bargaining agreement for the period of January 1, 2010, through December 31, 2010.  This agreement covers approximately 240 information technology employees working in the departments of Adult and Juvenile Detention, Community and Human Services, Development and Environmental Services, Elections, Executive Services, Judicial Administration, Natural Resources and Parks, and the Office of Information Resource Management.  The prior agreement covering these employees expired on December 31, 2009.  This agreement rolls over the terms of the previous contract for a period of one year.

The employees covered by this collective bargaining agreement are integral to the effective and efficient operations of King County.  Employees covered by this agreement are charged with a wide variety of responsibilities, including developing, implementing and maintaining information systems technology within King County.

This agreement efficiently provides for the continued, consistent application of wages and working conditions.  The one year duration ensures the negotiation process for cost-of-living for 2011 and beyond, as well as the negotiation of other parameters that may be established before December 31, 2010.
The wage settlement for this contract provides no change to existing wages.  The cost-of-living increase for 2010 follows the standard county settlement agreed to with other labor organizations, which was formulated at 90% of the increase in the All Cities CPI-W Index, September to September, provided that the amount produced by application of the foregoing would not be less than 2% or greater than 6%.  That cost-of-living increase has already been provided via the implementation of the furlough memorandum of agreement addressing the 2009 budget crisis (Ordinance 16340), in which the county agreed to extend the cost-of-living increase through 2010 for signatory unions.

The settlement reached is a product of good faith collective bargaining between King County and the Union.  The agreement compares favorably with other settlements and is within our capacity to finance.  This agreement has been reviewed by the Office of the Prosecuting Attorney, Civil Division.

If you have questions, please contact Patti Cole-Tindall, Labor Relations Manager, at

206-296-4273, at your convenience.

Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive

Enclosures

cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Tom Bristow, Chief of Staff




  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council


Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Management and Budget


Patti Cole-Tindall, Labor Relations Manager, Office of Labor Relations

